[image: image1.jpg]


[image: image2.png]g“‘“ Florida Land
@: Title Association
y




2012 Bulletin 6
Data Call Bill Passes Both Houses

March 7, 2012
FLTA is pleased to report that today the Florida Legislature passed the Title Insurance Data Call Bill  (SB 1404/HB 643) and the companion public records exemption (SB 1406/HB 645).   As many of you know, this was FLTA’s Number One legislative priority this year and something that many consider critically important to maintaining the viability and solvency of the title industry.   

It will be a “pain in the neck,” it will feel like an invasion of privacy (even with the public records exemptions) – but as (then Agency Section Chair) Beverly McReynolds pointed out in the Summer 2011 Newsletter, having good data is critical to setting an appropriate premium rate.   We have enough people, who without benefit of any actual data, have been claiming our rates are too high!

The next step is to develop the actual form for the data call, and some of the best minds in title insurance have been working to develop a form to capture the necessary data without being unnecessarily burdensome.   You can read more about the team FLTA assembled to help develop the data call and the related rules in the June 2011 Newsletter.   You will also find Norwood Gay’s article on NAIC efforts to create a national data call, interesting.  It appears on page 15 of the Fall 2010 Newsletter.    

This bill includes provisions requiring attorney-agents to keep separate trust accounts for their real estate and title insurance transactions and to permit those to be audited by their Title Insurers.  It limits the time for OIR to approve new policy forms (It’s embarrassing being the last state in the nation to start issuing the consumer friendly 2006 policy forms) and requires the continuing education hours taken by Florida Title Agents (even out of state agents) to be specific to Florida title matters.   

We want to specifically thank the two sponsors of this bill: Rep. George Moraitis and Sen. Thad Altman for all of their hard work in making this happen.  It was an often difficult fight, and on several occasions Sen. Altman had to make impassioned arguments to keep this important bill from being corrupted with provisions hostile to the title industry.  I would encourage all of our members to drop them both a note or e-mail (links to their emails are under their names) and let them know how much we appreciate their continuing support and tremendous help with this bill. 

As the saying goes, “Success has many parents” – and I would be remiss if I didn’t point out that this bill would never have been drafted and filed but for the perseverance of our own Norwood Gay.  Nor would it have survived the legislative process without a lot of “behind the scenes maneuvering” by the 14 professional lobbyists who represent FLTA, the Agent Section, and our various insurers.  Everybody was Unified Behind this Bill! 

Are You Getting the Most out of your FLTA Membership?

After every Legislative Session, FLTA issues a series of bulletins summarizing the important changes in the law.  The bulletins for years past continue to be a valuable reference and can be accessed at www.flta.org/GovtAffairs;  as can FLTA’s Amicus positions and other FLTA Government Affairs initiatives.
Just One of the Many Benefits of Being a Proud FLTA Member

